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“Carry out a random act of kindness, 
with no expectation of reward,  

safe in the knowledge that one day someone 
might do the same for you”

– Princess Diana

Dec 12	 Club Annual Meeting

Dec 19	 Gemma Moran  
	 Food Bank

Dec 26	 No Meeting

For those unable to  
attend in person, please join 

us for our weekly Rotary  
meeting via Zoom.  

Go to ZOOM.COM and click 
“JOIN A MEETING” and 

enter the info below.

ID: 875 1538 8112
PW: 055551

GREETER
Dec 5	 Gary Decker

INVOCATION
Dec 5	 Gary Decker

SONG LEADER
Dec 5	 Gary Decker

BIRTHDAYS
Dec 3	 Lee Cole-Chu

ANNIVERSARIES
None

TODAY’S 
PROGRAM
Dr. Sonja Kreibich

Consul General of Germany  
to the New England States

Weekly Meeting 
12:00 Noon

at THE LIGHTHOUSE INN
6 West Guthrie Place, New London

Rotary International 
Foundation

Giving to the Rotary 
International Foundation 
is a great way to make a 
difference in the lives of 
millions. Programs in the 
United States and around 
the world benefit from 
your generosity. It’s easy 
to give through automatic 
withdrawals and there 
is no minimum–every 
donation matters! 
To donate to Rotary 
International, please go 
to myrotary.org/donate or 
scan the QR code below.

New London Rotary hosts the Military Affairs 
Council's Service Person of the Month ceremony

If you have not yet 
registered, you will need 
to log in with password. 
Choose amount of 
donation and Fund you 
would like it to go to. 
Please be sure to include 
Club number 6741 and 
your Rotary membership 
number. If you do not 
have it, please contact Ed 
Cramer at winetalk177@
aol.com.

http://facebook.com/NLRotary
http://zoom.com
http://myrotary.org/donate
mailto:winetalk177%40aol.com?subject=
mailto:winetalk177%40aol.com?subject=
https://zoom.com
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Ulysses Hammond receives Environmental Legacy Award from CT Conservation Voters

“Our Librarian is a Camel” Update

From Julia Kushigian Secor:

Hi all, News and photos from "Our Librarian is a Camel" 
project in Pakistan!  They update the story Brian published 
last year on My Rotary Adventures.

I am going to email Basarat with the good news that recently 
our Club under the advice of the International Service 
Committee authorized $1200 more this year for the project.
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 CLUB REPORT  NOVEMBER 21, 2024
Reported by Todd Gipstein

Ulysses Hammond - The State Pier
Former club member and former Executive Director of 
Ct. Port Authority Ulysses Hammond reported on the 
status and potential for the State Pier. Ulysses came out of 
retirement to help manage the pier’s fill-in and adaptation 
as a heavy load facility for the ongoing offshore wind farm 
projects. These projects are introducing a new industry to 
New England.

The CPA is quasi-public so it can partner with private 
industry. For New London, they partnered with Orsted & 
EverSource. The offshore wind projects were funded by 100 
million from partners and 200 million from the state

Ulysses decided to take on the role of interim executive 
director out of concerns about the environment. About 
the health of the planet we are leaving to our kids, grand-
kids and beyond. He wanted to be able to say he did his 
best for future generations. Another motivation was the 
revitalization of New London and the jobs the offshore 
wind project would create. The project is about economic 
development.

With the work of filing in the pier and outfitting it complete, 
it offers 3 times more load capacity than in the past and 
more than most places. It has 2 berths. One for bringing 
components in and one for taking them out. Those 2 berths 
accommodate very heavy loads and are unique in the 
country. They are needed because the components of the 
turbines are massive and very very heavy. The towers alone, 
once fully stacked, are 355 feet high. Each weighs 800 metric 
tons. The 3 turbine blades are 106 yards long. The enormous 
generator units — the nacelles — weigh 520 metric tons 
each.

At this point, barges take components for a single turbine 
unit out to the site one full unit at a time. In 2026, when the 
new, enormous Charybdis ship will begin service in New 
London, it will be able to both transport 4 turbines out at 
a time and work on assembling them. That will result in a 
quicker turnaround at the pier. It will be, as Ulysses said, “a 
game-changer.”

Ulysses explained that there are 3 wind farms in the project. 
Southport, the first farm, is 35 east of Montauk Point, L.I. It 
is complete with 12 turbines. It will provide power to 70,000 
homes on L.I.  The second farm, being worked on now, is 
Revolution wind.  It will have 65 turbines providing power 
to Ct. and R.I. The 3rd farm is Sunrise with 84 turbines 
powering 600,000 homes in NY. Altogether, over 1 million 
homes and businesses will get power from all 3. The energy 
generated by offshore wind goes into the energy grid.

Ulysses pointed out that these projects involve industries — 
some new — spread across the U.S.  These industries include 
manufacturing the components, vessel construction, 
installation, substations and more. He told us that special 
helicopters had to be designed to drop workers on top of 
the nacelle unit. It takes hundreds of workers on land and 
sea to get the turbines staged, transported and installed. It 
also involves federal agencies, like Homeland Security, the 
military and local municipalities. It takes about 2.5 weeks 
to install and test each turbine. The huge structures are 
attached to a massive foundation that itself rests on a mono-
pile that may go 100-200 feet into the seafloor.

Ulysses side-stepped any political talk, but did note 
that should wind power experience a lull due to federal 
personnel and priorities, Gateway Terminal will market 
New London’s unique heavy load capable pier with its 2 
berths to industries around the world. The wind projects 
created the opportunity to get funding and rebuild the pier 
and dramatically expand its capabilities, and not just for 
wind power.

Major energy companies are invested in wind power, and 
Ulysses sees a future where wind, solar and nuclear are 
integral providers of the country’s power needs.

To find out what is happening and New London’s role in it, 
Ulysses told us to Google “Offshore Wind” where we will 
find a link to a newsletter.



Kathryn L. Schargus, Broker/REALTOR¤

61 Pennsylvania Ave • Niantic, CT 06357
Cell: 860 608-6743 • KSchargus@aol.com
CT Magazine Five Star Award 2018, 2019, 2020

ON THE BAY

Conway, Londregan,
Sheehan & Monaco, P.C.

Eric J. Garofano
Attorney at Law

38 Huntington Street  •  P.O. Box 1351
New London, Connecticut 06320-1351

Phone: (860) 447-3171  •  Fax: (860) 444-6103
E-Mail: egarofano@clsmlaw.com  •  www.conwaylondregan.com

Byles Memorial Home
New London - Groton

Mueller Greene
Attorneys at Law

Mueller Greene
Attorneys at Law

Mueller Greene
Attorneys at Law

Mueller Greene
Attorneys at Law

300 State Street, Suite 209
New London, Connecticut
860-442-2252 | Fax 860-442-2253
victoria@muellergreene.com

Victoria S. Mueller

860.415.9589 • www.gourmet-galley.com

(860) 887-3511
www.wnlc.com
40 Cuprak Road
Norwich, CT

muddy waters cafe
Featuring

Coffees • Hughie’s Original Love Salad
Soup & Sandwiches

42 Bank Street, New London        860-444-2232

Edward Cramer
177 Colman Street
New London, CT 06320
Telephone: 860-443-5937
E-mail: winetalk177@aol.com

Leon LehrerLeon Lehrer
860.510.0419

lehrer529@gmail.com

Club of New London

Club Officers, 2024-2025
President	 Carmelo Foti
President-Elect	 Mary Lenzini
Vice President	 Mark Spinnato
Secretary	 Andy Russell
Treasurer	 Alan Lyon
Sergeant-at-Arms	 John Estelle
Immediate Past President	 Valerie West

Board Of Directors
2025	 Lee Cole-Chu, Pam McNulty Hennessey, 	 .
	 Todd Gipstein
2026	 Andrew Gilday, Mirna Martinez,  
	 Mark Spinnato
2027	 Gigi Gonzalez-Cottrell, Gail MacDonald, 	 .
	 Kristin Magnussen

Club Committees
Rotary Youth Service

Todd Gipstein, Director
Student Of The Year	 Christine Hammond/ 
		  Barry Neistat
High School Awards	 Barry Neistat

Rotary Membership
Mary Lenzini, Director

Fellowship/RAH	 Val West
Classification	 Andy Russell
Information	 Kris Magnussen
Sunshine	 Brian Cole
Diversity/Membership Dev.	 Jerry Fischer

Rotary Community Service
Gail MacDonald, Director

Camp Rotary	 Tracee Reiser
Centennial Playground	 Rick Gipstein
Holiday Book Drive	 Anna Lathrop
Community Meal	 Anna Lathrop
Service Person/ 
   Veteran’s Day Program	 Mary Lenzini
Little Free Libraries	 Julia Kushigian Secor
Yale Harvard Regatta	 Lee Cole-Chu
Thanksgiving Turkey Fund	 Pam Mcnulty- 
		  Hennessey

Rotary International Service
Julia Kushigian Secor, Director

Peace Building	 Val West

Rotary Club Service
Lee Cole-Chu, Director

Audit		
Awards

Paul Harris	 Val West
Carl Wies	 Anna Lathrop
Tom Wetmore	 Julia Kushigian Secor
Phil Turner	 Mary Lenzini

Nominating	 Ed Cramer
Anchor		 Gail MacDonald/Todd Gipstein
Music		  Chris Neilan
Program	 Mark Spinnato
Fundraising Committee	 Mary Lenzini

Golf		  Kate Lee/Alex Marku
Brewfest	 Keith Turner/Victoria Mueller

By-Laws	 Lee Cole-Chu
Picnic		  Val West/Ted Rossi
Anchor Ad Sales	  
Installation Committee	 Victoria Mueller
Public Relations	 Gail MacDonald/.
		  Sophia Gipstein Scirrico
Website	 Gail MacDonald/.
		  Sophia Gipstein Scirrico
RI Foundation	 Ed Cramer

860-437-3668
abeautifulco.com

 
 

                                          
 
 
      

 
    
 

Outer Burial Container Price List 
These prices are effective as of October 1, 2010 

Prices are subject to change without notices 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Promise 
 
In 1923, Thomas L. Neilan made a pledge to provide the highest quality of service to families in their greatest hour of need. 
Today our commitment to serving all families with compassion and skilled professional care continues. We believe that 
families have a right to a personalized funeral service in an environment that allows the bereaved to grieve and remember 
their loved one in a way that is meaningful to them. 
 

Christopher J. Neilan      Pasquale S. Folino      Mark Ennis 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

12 Ocean Avenue
New London, CT 06320-3414
860-443-1871

48 Grand Street
Niantic, CT 06357-3238
860-739-6112www.neilanfuneralhome.com

General Price List
These prices are effective as of November 15, 2013

Prices are subject to change without notices
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In 1923, Thomas L. Neilan made a pledge to provide the highest quality of service to families in their greatest hour of need. 
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their loved one in a way that is meaningful to them.

Christopher J. Neilan         Pasquale S. Folino         Mark Ennis

Brian Cole, President

P.O. Box 749 • 15 Shaw Street
New London, CT 06320

860.443.2800 
www.qualityprinters.us
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